
MEMORANDUM: LORD MAYOR 
DEPUTY LORD MAYOR 
ELECTED MEMBERS 

COLLINS AND VICTORIA STREETS CROSSING
Meeting: City Infrastructure Committee Meeting date: 8 December 2021 

Raised by: Lord Mayor Reynolds 

Question: 

Has there ever been an assessment of the need for a zebra / wombat crossing or 
crossings on the inter-section of Collins and Victoria Street? 

Response: 

No there has been no assessments undertaken of the need for zebra / wombat 
crossings at this intersection. 

In 2022 it is anticipated that planning work will commence on the design of the future 
treatment of Collins Street between Molle Street and the Hobart CBD, to better cater 
for pedestrians, cyclists and personal mobility device users. 

The treatment style adopted following the planning process will dictate what 
pedestrian facilities are appropriate at the Collins Street / Victoria Street intersection 
(and elsewhere on this corridor). 

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Neil Noye 
DIRECTOR CITY PLANNING 

Date: 27 January 2022 
File Reference: F21/129264; 13-1-10 




